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Safety procedures have changed. Masks are required only for  unvaccinated individuals. 

Friday - July 1, 2022 - 6:30 pm - Shabbat - Zoom Only
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel 

Saturday - July 2, 2022 
Parashat Korach    - -  Numbers 16:1-18:32
Haftarah -   I Samuel 11:14-12:22

Friday - July 8, 2022 - 6:30 pm - In Person and Zoom
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Honoring Rabbi Reznick for her service to our congregation

Saturday - July 9, 2022 
Parashat Chukat   - -  Numbers 19:1-22:1
Haftarah -  Judges 11:1-33

Friday - July 15, 2022 - 6:30 pm - In Person and Zoom
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday - July 16, 2022 -
TORAH STUDY AT 9:00
Shabbat Services - 10:00 a.m. - In Person and Zoom
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Balak    -  -  Numbers 22:2-25:9 
Haftarah - Micah 5:6-6:8

Friday - July 22, 2022 - 6:30 pm -
Led by Members of Congregation Emanu El

Saturday - July 23, 2022 
Parashat  Pinchas   - -  Numbers 25:10-30:1
Haftarah -  I Kings 18:46-19:21

Friday - July 29, 2022 - 6:30 pm - In Person and Zoom
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday - July 30, 2022 
Parashat  Matot   - -  Numbers 30:2-32:42
Haftarah -  Jeremiah 1:1-2:3

.
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Emanu El, 

I write you one last time for this month’s bulletin. For those of you who are not aware, I
will be leaving Congregation Emanu El as of June 30th to explore new Rabbinic ventures.
Check our Constant Contact email to read the letter I sent to our community about this
choice. A copy has been mailed to all members as well. 

We are once again in strange times in the world as I write these words. The fall of Roe v.
Wade happened this past week, a sad moment for our country and the implications that it
will have on womens’ health care and life-saving measures for so many in the world with a

uterus. At the same time division in our America only seems to be widening. The struggle to survive financially as
a religious institution remains a tough uphill battle, as resources are slim. The pandemic has not disappeared much
to everyone’s desires, and COVID cases are back on the rise. It can feel overwhelming to simply exist in this world,
let alone watch the news. 

While I can say I once lived a life of blissful ignorance about the struggles of those who came before me, I was
grateful that choice existed. I was grateful that the Jewish world had so many different institutions to offer those
seeking sacred Jewish community, but today that too is becoming more limited. The glory days of our past can no
longer be taken for granted. The future will look very different than what was even twenty years ago. The sooner
we accept that the better. Our Jewish tradition teaches us to learn from the past, but look toward the future. We do
ourselves and future generations a disservice when we spend too much time looking backwards. 

I must admit as a post-Roe child, I was lucky enough to exist in a world where access to healthcare was not an
issue for most of my life. But now as a parent, a Rabbi, and an advocate for those with uteruses I am outraged and
horrified. We now live in a country which no longer holds those protections sacred. 

The time to organize and step up is now. Our Jewish tradition is very clear on this issue. One Talmud text
teaches that for the first 40 days of pregnancy a fetus is merely water, and has no legal status at all. Then from the
end of that period to the end of pregnancy the fetus is considered a part of the pregnant person’s body, “its Mother’s
thigh” the Talmud says. Again the fetus is secondary to the adult human carrying it. In the Mishnah, it is stated that
if abortion is called for to save a life, it is blessed. The baby comes into consideration once it has emerged from the
mother's body. Judaism permits abortion when carrying the fetus to term would cause woe, risks to mental health,
physical health, or dignity of the mother. Therefore abortion access is a matter of religious freedom. 

People who are denied access to reproductive care are more likely to live in poverty and remain in abusive
relationships. These recent laws require us as a people to step up, not stand idly by, put our Jewish values forward
and fight for the rights for those who will suffer as a result of this legislation. There are so many ways to fight and
pray with your feet. This weekend my family and I got on our feet and protested. You can also make sure you help
empower people to vote in the November elections. Phone bank, and educate your community about candidates and
choices. You can donate and support organizations that are making a difference. A few wonderful organizations
doing this work include those funded by the National Council of Jewish Women, jewsforabortionaccess.org, an
organization that will make sure people have access to abortion care abortionondemand.org and another way for
people to take care of an abortion safely from home include plancpills.org.

The reality is our Jewish landscape is changing rapidly. The COVID-19 pandemic only sped up the process. Our
voices are needed in this conversation to show that religion and faith-abiding people are not all bad. Our Jewish
faith supports women’s right to healthcare and fundamental rights. Educate yourself, speak with your neighbors and
friends, organize, fund, teach and support those in need. 

I will miss being your spiritual leader and am grateful for your support, friendship and love over the past four
years. Please stay in touch and reach out should you need anything! 

L’hitraot, until we meet again, 

Rabbi Lindy Reznick 
Rabbireznick@icloud.com
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Board of Directors 
Thursday, July 21 

7:00pm
All are welcome

______________________________________________________________________________

Sisterhood Board & General Meeting
July 10th at 10:00 a.m.

Congregation Emanu El - In Person
Everyone is invited

Installation of our New Leaders 
Together, as we move through another transitional phase, it is important to note

that our annual Installation Erev Shabbat service took place last month.
Unfortunately, we were unable to zoom the service that night; a number of board
members were traveling and our incoming president, Paul Zipperstein, was still
recuperating from his heart surgery in the hospital. Nevertheless, Rabbi Reznick and
I blessed those who were present: 2nd Vice President, Karyn Lehmann, our new
Chief Financial Officer, Julie Strain and Margie Orland, returning to a position on
the Board of Directors.  Rabbi Reznick also acknowledged our outgoing board

members with appreciation for their countless hours of service to the Congregation Emanu El community. 

Our prayers included the following words:

‘We are grateful for those of our leaders who enable this holy community to carry on its work, to be a
sanctuary for each of us as we move through the moments of celebration and loss in our lives, to be a
community that spreads our light into the world. We ask God’s blessings upon those who have been
elected to lead and serve our congregation. As they perform their duties, keep them ever mindful of the
high purposes to which they and we are dedicated….Grant our leaders strength when they are weary,
hope when they are discouraged, patient and perseverance when they face any obstacle. Bless them and
those dear to them, with health of body, vigor of mind, and serenity of spirit. 

Before Rabbi and I blessed our incoming leaders as I sang the Priestly Benediction in front of the ark we
read:

‘May your tenure of service be one of life and grace, achievement and success.
May you grow in wisdom and strengthen Jewish learning.
May you guide our efforts and guard our path.

May you grow in the intelligent exposition of our heritage and never fear the new traditions of our
evolving people.
May the Source of Truth and Wisdom grant you clear vision, energy, spirit, and courage to carry forward
the life of our synagogue with the blessing of us all.’

FOR ALL OF THEM AND US WE PRAY: 
Y’varechechem Adonai v’yishmerechem.
Ya’er Adonai panav eylechem vi-chunechem.
Yisah Adonai panav eylechem v-yasem lachen shalom. 

May the Source of life bless you and protect you.
May God’s light shine upon you with compassion.
May God’s countenance shine upon you and bring you much shalom.

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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JJooiinn  uuss  ffoorr  SShhaabbbbaatt  SSeerrvviicceess
JJuullyy  88,,  22002222

HHoonnoorriinngg  RRaabbbbii  LLiinnddyy  RReezznniicckk  
for her dedicated service to
Congregation Emanu El

Celebrate Shabbat and share the evening with Rabbi Reznick!
Oneg after the service sponsored by Sisterhood

Dear CEE Community,
I must bring you the sad

news that our beloved Rabbi
Reznick will be stepping down
on July 1, 2022. As you know,
our temple has had serious
financial difficulty for over
two years now and the
unfortunate truth is that we can

no longer afford a full-time Rabbi. I am so
appreciative to both Rabbi and our Immediate Past
President Michael Reiter for working diligently over
the past months to renegotiate our Rabbi -Temple
contract to a mutually acceptable result. As a temple
we have benefited greatly from the four years of
service Rabbi Lindy has provided to us.

When faced with the pandemic, Rabbi and our
leadership implemented Zoom services with
astonishing speed. These services allowed us to
remain connected and protected our congregants
from Covid. Rabbi Reznick has been enthusiastically
involved in our local interfaith community, thus
raising our profile in Redlands and beyond. When
tragic shootings affected Jewish communities across
America, Rabbi Reznick helped us deal with the
threats and sadness these events brought, while she
collaborated with local authorities to increase the
safety of our congregation.

Naturally, we want the wider Reform Jewish
Community to continue to reap the benefits of a
Rabbi Reznick ministry and as such temple
leadership continues to support her as she searches
for a new post. She continues to treat our
congregation with professionalism, love, and respect
despite the unfortunate change we must make in our
relationship.  Plans are being finalized for a temple
gathering to give the Rabbi a proper sendoff. More
information on this is forthcoming.

So, join us in saying B’hatzlacha – Good Luck to
Rabbi Reznick.

PPaauull  ZZiippppeerrsstteeiinn

The 2022/23 fiscal year is
here! You will be receiving your
new dues invoice which includes
the Board approved 3%
increase.  BUT, the new Board
has approved a waiver of the 3%
increase for members paying
their annual dues in full by
August 1st.  The 3% waiver will

also be offered to members completing the
paperwork for ACH payments by August 1st.  

Our congregation relies on your dues to cover the
expenses of operating our synagogue.  I know we are
all feeling the extra costs of our current economy.
The temple is feeling that as well.  We are doing
what we can to cut many of our expenses where we
can.  Unfortunately  that has meant sacrificing
employee time and programs for our membership in
order to keep the bills paid.  The new board is
looking at everything and anything we can do to
increase revenue.  That includes offering our building
for use for member and non-member events;
encouraging the use of our scrip program; and
support by the wider community of our upcoming
Food & Wine fundraiser.  

Your dues are an important part of our financial
picture.  Please take advantage of our incentive and
pay your dues in full or set-up payments through
ACH.  We need everyone to pay their fair share.
With your support and success in generating new
revenue, we will be able to provide the programs our
members want and are requesting.  We want to see
our synagogue be a place of activity for our families,
our seniors, and our youth.  

Again, I encourage, any member to reach out to
me to discuss any concerns they may have regarding
their dues obligations. We NEVER deny membership
based on dues.  We trust that everyone realizes the
importance of paying their fair share to maintain our
Congregation, Jewish life, and traditions in our
community. If you have any questions, please contact
me at 951-317-2003 or jbstrain1130@gmail.com.  

JJuulliiee  SSttrraaiinn
jbstrain1130@gmail.com
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Sisterhood Board and General Meeting
July 10th at 10:00 a.m.

at 
Congregation Emanu El

Everyone is invited

Come share your ideas
and plan for the future
of our Sisterhood over
bagels and coffee.

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Gardening

Modern humans are always studying something,
and our favorite subject seems to be us. What are our
preferences in morning cereals, in political messages,
beliefs and opinions of all sorts? Some of these studies
are out to influence us. Many spring from simple
curiosity about what kind of animal we are. What is
our nature? What are our needs?

Lately people are curious about how our
surroundings and our activities influence our moods
and general well-being. And our behavior, too.

For example, a study a few years ago found that
when vacant lots in an inner U.S. city neighborhood
were planted with bushes and trees, violence in that
area diminished. Another city study took 3 small areas
and treated the vacant lots in different ways. In one,
nothing was done (the control). In another, all the junk
was removed from the lots and kept clean. And in the
third area, all the lots were planted with trees and
shrubs. Then random pedestrians were stopped and
asked how they felt right then, their current moods. Do
you think the researchers were surprised to find that
where the lots were green and alive, the passersby felt
more cheerful?

Very recently, researchers found that people who
reported handling the pandemic the very best were
gardeners. Home gardeners reported the least distress
at the changes imposed on their lives by COVID-19. 

Other researchers find that gardening helps not only
every day kinds of moods but also more serious,
diagnosable mental problems. Serious depression and
anxiety seem to be more tolerable, even lightened,
when people garden. There’s a book neither of us has
read yet but with a winning title: The Well-Gardened
Mind. The author, Sue Stuart-Smith is a gardener but
also a psychiatrist-psychotherapist in Britain,. Her
subtitle is “The Restorative Power of Nature,” and she
really means it. 

Some might suggest we include in our gardens
some vegetables so we can enjoy the fruits of our
labors. Others say the flower colors and the greenness
are enough. And some of us don’t have even a little
garden plot or can’t manage the work. But we suggest
an alternative – not the same, of course – but frequent
walks in your neighborhood to look at the progress of
all the local gardeners can be full of delightful

surprises and no-nonsense beauty. And beauty is an
antidote to every kind of trouble. 

Rabbi Gershon Winkler says paying close attention
to all the living green, the living soil, is a kind of “Soul
Presence,” and he it calls “transformative and healing.”
We think so, too.

.Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs, Mental
Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA) 

The R. Winkler paraphrase and quotes are from
his book, Magic of the Ordinary, p.194

I hope everyone is keeping cool, staying healthy
and enjoying Summer.  Customarily, Sisterhood
takes a break in the Summer to plan for Fall.  This
year we will  begin planning for our
reorganization with a combined Board/General
Membership meeting on July 10.  Everyone
interested in the future of Sisterhood is invited:
women members, male associates, other friends.
While Sisterhood is solidly financially viable, we
are experiencing a leadership crisis.  If we are to
continue providing support for the Jewish
community in the Redlands/San Bernardino area,
we will need to extend our reach beyond the small
circle who do the work at present.  Won’t you
come out and join us at 10 am on Sunday, July 10,
at Congregation Emanu El.  Bagels, fruit and
coffee will be served.  As a member of Sisterhood
and Congregation Emanu El for 50 years, it is my
fervent hope that Sisterhood will provide the
leadership to reinvigorate our Congregation.

Leslie Soltz 
Interim President, Sisterhood 
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ON-LINE AUCTION 
FUNDRAISER

A treasure hunt!! A way
to be competitive while

having fun!! 

Raise funds for our congregation just by looking 
around your house or shopping!

     Summer time organizing?  Downsizing?   Redecorating? 
Out with the old (to you ). In with the new (buy an extra 1 to donate)?

Donations from you, family, friends are needed 
so we can launch our 1st on-line Auction

Gently used, Recently purchased?
JEWELRY  FRAMED ART PIECES  JUDAICA 

WALL & HOME DECORATIONS
SHARE YOUR TALENTS OR EXPERTISE

This is a new type of fundraiser (similar to Ebay).  An on-line auction
website will be used to catalog and put up for bid your items to be sold!

No need to bring your donations anywhere until they are sold! 

Opening Auction bids will be VERY AFFORDABLE
for congregants, local and out of state friends and family.

Send a description of the talents you can share with others.
Computer wiz, make-up artist,  awesome cook/baker, knit/crochet?

Can you donate several One-hour sessions for others to bid on?
You can do it? You can teach it!

Please send photos of your item(s) to Lisa Wise-Wolk 
LWNOTYETGONEPOSTAL@SBCGLOBAL.NET

Text your talent/expertise descriptions to 909-723-3238
More details to follow! 
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New Enrollment Code 477F26554739

WE’RE THIRSTY!
HELP!!  We need an able-bodied person

to water our landscaping!
(Maybe there is  a student at home for the

summer looking for something to do!)

Our automatic sprinklers are broken and
unrepairable at this time.  The valves work,

but need to be manually turned on.

If you can help the plants 
please contact Eric 
in the temple office.

A stipend is 
available.

OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY TO GET STARTED

JULY 2022 PAGE 9



We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
July and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-July Drew Holder 
3-July Marilyn Raphael 
4-July Jeffrey Lewis 
4-July Lisa Wise-Wolk 
5-July Paula Kaye 
5-July Kerry Wolk 
6-July James Ramirez (3 years old)
9-July Charlotte Rifkin 

9-July William Soltz
12-July Barbara Smith 
13-July Tonya Brooks 
14-July Richard Granowitz 
14-July Jared Shimoff 
15-July Mark Levin 
16-July Carissa Edgar 
17-July Michele Ferguson 
20-July Kathleen Rosenfeld 

23-July Stephen Lehmann 
23-July Mark Schnitzer 
24-July Elijah Goodwin (16 years old) 
25-July Dorene Cohen 
25-July Laurence Lerner 
25-July Katherine Paisner 
28-July Mark Robinson 
29-July Michael Douglas

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful wall.

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of July:

4-July Marilyn & Lawrence Raphael
7-July Lisa Delorme & Michael Reiter
7-July Walt & Shauna Van Horn 

11-July Joya & Allen Eirew
18-July Amanda & Fernando Ramirez

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Gigi Ryan by Harriet Herman
Margaret Neisen by Susan Warmbrand
Herman Neisen by Susan Warmbrand
Rebecca Press by Carol Press Pristoop
Mary Stefanoski by Celia Norian
Nicholas Stefanoski by Celia Norian
Samuel David Berzin by Ilene and David Mino
Juda Katz by Lia and Mark Robinson
Bunea Dvora Kipper by Judy Miller
Mark Meyers by Roberta and Philip Gold
Juda Katz by Lia and Mark Robinson
Dorothy McGuire by Vickie and Steve Becker

In Memory of…
Judyth Buchband by Lori and Gary Fenster
Judyth Buchband by Vickie and Steve Becker
Judyth Buchband by Francine Wixen

In Honor of…
Julie Strain’s devotion to the temple by Vickie and
Steve Becker

For the Recovery of…
Paul Zipperstein by Vickie and Steve Becker

CHERRIE LUBEY SISTERHOOD FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Kathlyn Rogers by Paula Kaye
Fanny Kaicener by Cyril Kaicener
Adam Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Frank Coleman by Monique Coleman

CEMETERY FUND 
For support of the Home of Eternity Cemetery by
Steven Secofsky

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
For the Recovery of…
Don Leiffer by Joyce and Barry Eskin
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of July: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial:

July 1-2 July 8-9 July 15-16 July 22-23 July 29-30

 Marjorie Antelam
Leonard Becker
Irmgard Blum

Eva Emanuel-Westerling
 Libby Frug
Edward Gottlieb

Harry Handleman
Sophie Harris

Brock Heitman
William Jaffrey
Shelley Kamzan
Sidney Kaufman
Leon J. Lapides
 Isadore Marx
Sally Meimar
Samuel Newman

Lena Noodelman
 Stella Pro
Norman Rabenstock

Sheldon Rothstein
Charles Silverberg
Mary Skadron
Florence Slabodkin
Jennie Smith
 Paulette Stewart
Eleanore Zipperstein 

 Bertha Atlas
Bernice Berenbaum
Juilan Yehuda Bern
Samuel Bernstein
Frances Bertman
 Rebecca Cohen
Rabbi Franklin Cohn
 Jack Diner
Leonard Falk
Israel Gerstein
Harry Gold
 Nettie Henkin
Irene Howard
Bertram Kaufman
Eve Klingman
 Howard Konowitch
Simon Kristal

Ruth Minkoff
Sultana Ohayon
Jean Osler
Louise Richmond

Morris Rovell
Seymour Schweitzer
 Stephen Secofsky
Herbert Uffer
Terry Unger
 Lucille Upin
M. Storm Webb

Reba Zeller

Bessie Abramson
Kenneth Austin
 Alex Becker
Tillie Becker
Sarah Berenbaum
Herman Berzosky
Jay Bogost
Miriam Cohn

Sheila Comer
Hyman Einbinder

Adeline Fenster
Meyer Gershman
Benjamin Golant

Fred Goldstein
Sara Gottlieb

Teresa Greenfield
Arnold Gurevitch
Aida Herzog

Milton Karen
Sarah Katzman
 Rose Klein
Gustave Levenson
Isadore Lewis
Eliot Moss
Nathan Quadow
Harry Reiter
 Ada Rifkin
Sara Robin
William Rodman
Henrietta Rowelsky
Joseph Russler
Leo Schwartz

Sol Simcoe
Joanne Stein
Warren Stept

Stanley Widman

Walter Becker
Maurice Birnkrant
Ronald Blumberg
Harry Braviroff
Shirley Burkett
 Annabelle Davidson
Albert Dickman
Nelson Feit
 Rachel Glogas
David Goodman
Betty Jacobs
Marilyn Jaffe
Lena Lebeck
Helen Lewis
Gertrude Loria
 Sue Lurie
Anna Markowitz
 James Marmor
Rena Meyer
Florence Michael
Naomi Newman
Sadie Schlein
Sally Seeman
Dorothy Shane
Jacob Silberman

Haskell Silver
Abraham Simlak
Ruth Snofsky

Jack Steinberg
Norman Stough

 Ruth Trainor
Abraham Wilkin
David Zaritsky

Morris Abrams
Jack Aronoff
Judith Braviroff

Hilda Brownson
Clare Cherry
Louis Cohen
Mollie David

Gloria Effron
 Dorothy Eirew
Estelle Gerry

Rose Gilbert
Ellen Gruber
 Sidney Heyman
Celia Jaffrey

Edward Joseph
Roberta Jure
Frieda Kahn
Evelyn Kaplan

Samuel Levenson
 Samuel Levine
Lena Lewis
Julius Mendelsohn
Edward Metz
Abe Meyer
Alan Michael
Ben Newberger
Alex Newman

Carol Pohja
 Irv Robbins
Barney Rosenbloom
Herman Sperber
Gyrtrude Stept
Tanya Wixen

Balfour Wixen
Nettie Woldenberg
 Ethel Zelen
Sol Zelony
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Paul Zipperstein, President • Greg Weissman, Firsrt Vice President • Karyn Lehmann, Second Vice President • Julie Strain, CFO • Leslie Soltz, Secretary
Michael Reiter, Immediate Past President
Leslie Soltz, Interim President, Sisterhood 

Jeffrey Rosenfeld, Daniel Schwartz, Members-at-Large

Board of Directors: Dr. Tonya Brooks • Adelyn Durazzo • Dr. Sharon Lang • Margie Orland • Michael Paisner • Dr. Elizabeth Raskin
Marvin Reiter • Kathy Rosenfeld • Daniel Schwartz • Scott Wilkie
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